New Hartford Public Schools

Plant Facility and Transportation Subcommittee Meeting Minutes
March 7, 2024
Superintendent’s Office
3:30 pm

Minutes

Supt. Jeff Sousa, BOE Members Tim Russell, Megan Albert and Tom Buzzi in
attendance. Supt. Sousa started off the meeting by explaining the role of the
subcommittee to the two new members.

1.) Asbestos reporting - 1) ACM inspection at the three schools required every 3 years.
In order to move away from inspections all ACM needs to be identified and potentially
mitigated. EnviroMed was hired to perform an ACM inspection and testing regime at the
three schools. The results of the inspection/testing were formulated into reports which
were viewed by the subcommittee. Questions to follow up with EnviroMed by Supt.
Sousa: A) What is the threshold for remediation (percent of ACM)? B) Cost of

remediation?

2.) Antolini Flooring - The floor of the gym/cafe at Antolini is failing. A proposal to
replace the floor was discussed. Costis $78,320. Subcommittee decided to put off the
floor replacement for at least one year given the current level of proposed Capital
Expenditure in the 24/25 budget.

3.)Adjournment- Meeting adjourned at 3:35 pm

Respectfully Submitted,

Tom Buzzi - Chairman of Subcommittee



